MINUTES OF THE PIAKO GLIDING CLUB 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON SATURDAY 10 MAY AT 16OO HOURS

Present: Bill Mace, Dennis Cook, Joan Wine, Phil Smith, Dom Stevens, Sefton Crandall, Richard Small, Steven Care, Ralph Gore, Jamie Pirrit, Tim Bromhead, Gerald van Vliet, Julian Mason, Ian Finlayson, Edouard Devenoges, Peter Ryan, Nelson Badger, Ron Courtney, Ann Johnson, Bill Hewitt, Les Riesterer, June Ritting, Robin Britton, Rainer Kunnemeyer, Anna Doerr, Jan Mace.

Apologies: Morris Beale, Murray Pinkerton, Tony Petch, Bob Gray, Lionel Brackley, Malcolm Jeffrey, Chris Hector, Bruce Rudge, Roger Brown, Darryl Fausett, Dave Reed, Carl Henderson, Mark Drayson, Robin McRae, Brian O’Brien, John Shuttleworth, Miguel Medero, James Turney, Jeff Randrup, Paul Castle, Stu Rogerson, Harold and Mavis Oates, Kim Thompson.

           Moved that apologies be accepted Joan Wine Sec Ralph Gore Carried
Minutes of the Last Meeting 11 August 07:  Noted: a complete list of members that attended was incomplete.

  Moved that the Minutes are a true and correct record Ian Finlayson Sec Ann 

                                                                                                 Johnson Carried
Matters Arising From The Minutes: Lew Hale is now a life member and this was presented to him at the 50th Jubilee of the club in October.

Ralph Gore moved that the subs be recorded as a $ amount in the minutes from now on. Seconded Bill Mace                                                          Carried                                                                                   
Presidents Report – Bill Mace

 Bill moved that his report be accepted, seconded Dennis Cook                            
                                                                                                                Carried

Chief Flying Instructor Report – Bob Gray read by Rainer Kunnemeyer

Rainer moved that the report be accepted, seconded Sefton Crandall  Carried
Club Captains Report – Dom Stevens

Dom moved that his report be accepted, seconded Julian Mason         Carried

Chief Tow Pilot Report – Richard Small

Richard moved that his report be accepted, seconded Steve Care       Carried
Winch Masters Report – Steve Care

Steve moved that his report be accepted, seconded Dom Stevens       Carried
Bar Managers Report – Bill Mace

Bill moved that his report be accepted, seconded Gerald van Vliet       Carried
Maintenance Officers Report – Sefton Crandall

Sefton moved that his report be accepted, seconded Joan Wine         Carried
Treasurers Report –Phil Smith:  Phil presented his report and moved that it be accepted seconded Nelson Badger                                                   Carried
Matters Arising From Financial Report:

· Accounts should be noted as 9 month accounts not for 1 year This to be stated on front page                                               Action Phil Smith
· Ralph Gore suggested that depreciation should be made on club assets. New committee to investigate. Robin Britton said that when she was Treasurer there was a good reason why this did not happen, but was unsure of why. Peter Emmerton to be contacted.       Action Treasurer
· Annual Subscription: Phil recommended that the annual subscription remain the same as last year at $320 subject to no movement in subs from Gliding NZ. Ralph Gore moved that subs be $320 per year seconded Rainer Kunnemeyer                                                    Carried
· Honoraria: Phil recommended that the following amounts be paid to the club officers. President $100, Secretary $100, Treasurer $200.
                                 Moved Phil Smith seconded June Ritting        Carried
Rainer Kunnemeyer requested that he would like to speak to the meeting regarding the “Club Rules” before the election of Officers. Bill Mace asked that the “Club Rules” discussion be put in general business. Rainer objected and a vote was put to the meeting. For: 9 votes, against: 8 votes.

Rainer addressed the meeting regarding and put forward three motions. These were:

                      I move that this meeting instructs future committees

· to read the “Club Rules –Piako Gliding Club Incorporated” which are registered with the Companies Office, Seconded Robin

· to uphold these Rules and operate in accordance with them until they have been changed on the register,

· to ask members to change these Rules if they need modification.
After lengthy discussion a vote was taken for the first motion. The meeting did not support the motion. Bill Mace then moved an amendment; withdrawal of part II of the motion. Seconded Bill Hewitt.

It was decided this would now be moved to General Business.

Election of Officers: 

The following positions on the committee were nominated (unopposed).

· President:                             Steven Care

· Vice President:                      Dennis Cook

· Secretary:                             Joan Wine

· Treasurer:                             Jamie Pirrit

· Club Captain:                         Dom Stevens

· Committee Members:            Bill Mace

                                                   Tim Bromhead

                                                   Sefton Crandall (Maintenance Officer)

                                                    Bill Hewitt

Moved that all nominations be accepted for the committee. 

                                                                                   Carried unanimously

Honorary Appointments:  

· Solicitor    R Jones

· Auditor      P Emmerton

Bill Mace moved that the above be appointed and a letter of thanks be written to them for their time and commitment to the club, seconded Ralph Gore 
                                                                                                                Carried

5 Year Plan:  This document was tabled and is now a living working plan for the club to move forward for the next 4-5 years.

General Business: 
1. Remit: Jan Mace presented her remit. After a brief discussion it was decided that a recommendation would come from the committee regarding the money that was generated by the kitchen to be used for non-flying activities.

           Moved Jan Mace, seconded Dom Stevens                                 Carried
2. Rainer Kunnemeyer made a recommendation that: the incoming committee reviews the rules and then sends a copy of the new rules to the companies office. This is to be done as soon as possible.          Moved Robin Britton, seconded Ann Johnson                          Carried
3. A recommendation that the flypaper is not used for official notification of meetings in the future. Moved Rainer Kunnemeyer Seconded Ann Johnson                                                                                       Carried
4. Glider XP: This purchase of this aircraft is almost complete. The club obtained $25,000 donated by trusts and amassed enough in the glider replacement fund to pay for this glider outright. This is the first time an outright purchase of a glider has been made. Well done to the committees who were responsible for this great achievement.
5. Thanks were given to Bill Mace who is stepping down as President for the good work he has done in the last 3 years as President. His time and commitment to the club has been outstanding. Thank you Bill!
Meeting Closed 6.20pm 
